
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford 

The St. Catherine Parish Legacy Fund is committed to  
ensuring the long-term stability of our parish and its  
ministries.  Please consider a gift in lieu of flowers upon a 
love one's passing as a way to ensure our community will 
thrive well into the future.   

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time                            3 July 2016 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte, 860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 

Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 

Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 

Director of Music Ministry 
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 216 6519 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 

Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone, 860 658 1642  
 

Parish Council President  
Mr. Jim Peters 
860 651-3143 or jpetersjjr@gmail.com 
 

Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164 
 

Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich, 860 408 1254  
 

Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Melissa Horbal, 860 651 7844 
Mr. Joseph Capozzoli, 860 352 2390 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 
If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 
in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 
call us at 658 1642. 

 

We Welcome You to Our  
Family of Faith! 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
 Monday from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
 
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Sundays at 4:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info  

WELCOME! 
We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 
our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 
for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 
hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   
 The deadline to register for Religious  
Education has now passed. Registration will only 
be accepted with the $50.00 late fee from this 
point forward. Online registration is still possible, 
downloading the form on our website and mailing 
it in is also acceptable.  NEW children can be  
added only by completing the BLUE forms that 
are available in the atrium and vestibule.   
 We have openings for Catechists in  
Grade 2! Sharing your faith increases your faith! 
For more information, please contact Kathi  
Bonner, DRE @ Kathidre@aol.com.  

 
 
 
 

¶ Saturday, July 2nd @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Michael Murphy, birthday remembrance,  
 requested by his family;  

¶ Sunday, July 3rd @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Rev. Richard Russell;  

¶ Sunday, July 3rd @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 William J. Carello, requested by his family; 

¶ Monday, July 4th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Rev. David Lonergan; 

¶ Wednesday, July 5th @ 8:30 am Mass for  
 Marc Stella, requested by Peter Carello; 

¶ Wednesday, July 6th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for 
 Charles Deye, requested by his family; 

¶ Friday, July 8th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Jack Winters, 6th anniversary, requested by  
 his family; 

¶ Saturday, July 9th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Fiona Radmore, requested by Mary Lou & Michael 
 Cobb and the Cobb School Community;  

¶ Sunday, July 10th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Stanley Burk, 2nd anniversary, requested 
  by his family; and, 

¶ Sunday, July 10th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Deceased members of the Duggan, McCabe  
 & Jahne Families. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS  

Offertory Collection  
Weekly Collection:               $8,861.75 
    Loose Cash/Checks          $1,104.50 
    Envelopes                          $7,757.25 
Cathedraticum*                   -$   487.39 
School Tax*                         -$   487.39 
*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese for  
services to the parish. 
 

Next weekõs second collection is  
for Repair & Refurbishment. 

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 
 

Mission trip applications  
are due on August 31st.  

 
Have a safe & happy summer. 

Defending Our Religious Liberty 
 Pope Francis has stated that religious 
freedom is a fundamental human right. Each 
individual must be free, alone or in association 
with others, to seek the truth, and to openly  
express his or her religious convictions, free 
from intimidation and external compulsion. 
Genuine worship of God bears fruit not in  
discrimination, hatred and violence, but in  
respect for the sacredness of life, respect for the 
dignity and freedom of others, and loving  
commitment to the welfare of all. It is protected 
in the First Amendment of the Bill of Rights of 
our U.S. Constitution.   
 If you haven’t done so already, please 
voice your opposition to the federal health care 
mandate by calling U.S. Secretary of Health 
and Human Services Sylvia Mathews Burwell 
at 202-205-5445, and your elected  
representatives.  Let them know that the  
mandate is in violation of our First Amendment 
right to religious freedom. If you have called, 
call again, our representatives need to pay  
attention. 

Operations Committee ReminderðIf you are talented in 
DIY projects or like to work in the outdoors to beautify the 
grounds of our parish; if you possess skills with painting, light 
carpentry work or even electrical or plumbing (home-style  
repairs and projects), the parish would like to have you become 
part of our Operations Committee. No real meetings, just project 
assignments. For more information, contact Bill Tagliatela at  
wtagliatela@gmail.com. Watch for future bulletin  
announcements on exact projects and plans. Peace! 

ñIn this land, the various religious denominations have  
greatly contributed to building and strengthening society.  
It is important that today, as in the past, the voice of faith  
continues to be heard, for it is a voice of fraternity and 
love, which tries to bring out the best in each person and in 
each society.ò 
 Pope Francis, Joint Address to Congress, 24 September 2015 
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   FROM FATHER MICHAEL...  

 

Freedom to beé 
 Last weekendõs second reading from St. Paul talked 
about the freedom God gives to usña freedom for rather 
than a freedom from. The difference being that we are made 
in Godõs image and likeness not so that òwe can do what 
we want when we wantó but rather we can become the  
excellence that God created us to beñand that excellence is 
the full expression of the image and likeness of God in our 
families, our work,ñour lives.  
 This week we will celebrate the freedoms provided 
to us by the desires of the men and women who fought for 
our national independence from the Crown of England in 
1776. One of these freedoms is Religious Freedom found in 
the religion clauses in the First Amendment of the United 
States Constitution.  
 But sadly, religious freedom has been challenged 
often in our national history and of late it has been literally 
under attack. Even more sadly in the last few decades and 
especially in recent years, the attacks have intensified and 
are even from within those within the circle who benefit 
most from religious freedom. 
 Religious freedom is more than just being able to 
wake up on Sunday morning and go to the church and the 
Mass of your choosing to practice your religious worship 
rites. Yet, many government agencies or secular  
organizations are trying to define òreligious freedomó  
exclusively limited to òreligious worshipó ð as in a building 
and a ritual: celebrating Mass or a baptism, by examples. 
But religious freedom means to take your devoutly held 
religious beliefsñthe tenants and traditions of faithñand 
live them out through your life in the world. In the Catholic 
Mass we end our sacred celebration of a uniquely God  
given mystery by hearing the proclamation: òThe Mass has 
ended, go in peace!ó This declaratory statement is a  
commissioning of the lay faithful to take what they have 
heard in Sacred Word and received in the Sacrament of the 
Eucharist and formed in communityñand go forth into the 
world and transform the world into the Kingdom of God. 
We do this by teaching the ignorant (spiritual works of 
mercy) to the Truths of Christ and by caring for the less 
fortunate with food or housing (corporal works of mercyñ
read Archbishop Blairõs editorial in the June 2016 Catholic 
Transcript) and thus transform the world. Some years ago, I 
believe, a Washington Post editorial noted that the actions 
of the Catholic Church had made American society more 
compassionate by the lived-out teachings of the Church  
vis-à-vis the corporal works of mercy.  
 This July 4th our Church and parish will celebrate 
the close of the fifth annual Fortnight for Freedom, a  
two-week period of time when we are called to recommit 
ourselves to the ongoing mission for religious freedomñ
something that Christ calls each of us to accomplish. Here 
at St. Catherine of Siena we will offer a prayer service in the 
Mary Garden following the 11 a.m. Massñcomplete with a 
social of ice cream and strawberriesñand ask God to  

give us the courage and the strength to stand up for the 
teachings of the Savior of the world. We are called to live 
out what we believe: to Believe it, to Live it and to Share it. 
This means we cannot be silent when wrongs are  
committed or when faith is removed from the public arena, 
either by Hollywood pressure or public opinion or by  
government order. We are called to remember that the  
separation of Church and State does not mean the  
elimination of faith from our public life but rather that our 
Founding Fathers meant to eliminate government control 
from the practice of our faith. 
 As we prepare for this 4th of July, could we imagine 
a nation without faith? Could we imagine a country that 
does not have Catholic (religious) hospitals for the poor, or 
nursing homes for the uninsured, or homeless or battered 
womenõs shelters protecting the vulnerable, or Malta  
mobile health vans traveling into the poorest  
neighborhoods caring for children and the elderly; could 
we ever imagine a local disaster without the Churchõs  
concern for everyoneñCatholic or not? What kind of  
caring country would we be if we only had state or federal 
agencies providing the many services of compassion and 
love that the human person needs? 
 We have a great deal to be thankful for this July 4th 
and not the least of which is our religious freedom lived out 
each day in areas of health care for the poor, food and  
shelter for the homeless or protection for the batteredéand 
for those who believe the Church has òno rightó to be  
involved in the public arena at the capitolñwould you  
include the aforementioned services that soften the already 
too harsh public arena? 
 Let us celebrate the 4th of July with a prayer and 
hope for the building up of the common good.   
 

òGot Time?ó 
 Saint Francis Hospital could use your help. Our 
Catholic hospital is in need of more Eucharistic Ministers 
of Holy Communion to help visit and distribute the  
Sacrament of Unity and Love to those in hospital. If you 
have an hour or two once or twice a month to distribute 
Holy Communion, weõd love to have you join us. Training is 
available and your time will make all the difference in the 
world to someone in need. 
 The Pastoral Office at Saint Francis Hospital is 
looking for you! If you are interested or would like to find 
out more information, please contact Fr. Michael at  
658-1642 or stop him after Mass. Whatever time you have, 
God will be pleased to have you on His team. St. Catherine 
Parishioners are  
leaders. 
 

MANY THANKS to our Senior High Youth Ministry who 
baked and delivered 75 apple pies to area soup kitchens for their 
Thanksgiving meals. Thank you to the parent helpers who gave 
their time and energy on PIE NIGHT: Rosanne O' Hara, Amy 
Dillon, Susan Hoffman, Jeanne Carpenter, Debbie Hamil, Kathy 
Duford, Manuela Hanshaw and Mike Laiuppa. 



Free Rosary Repair Service. 
 Place your broken rosaries in an  
envelope in the box on the table in the foyer. 
Indicate repair and return to me or this is a 
donation. Repaired rosaries will be returned 
within the week. Betty and Dick Holden, 
860-658-6330 or HoldenBnD@comcast.net 
Dick at 860.658.6330 or email  
HoldenBnD@comcast.net. 

 
 

Upcoming Meetings/Events  

 

JULY  

-Mon, 4thðOffice Closed 

-Mon, 4thðNO Confession 

-Tues, 5thðRosary, Church, 7 p.m. 

-Mon, 11thðNO Confession 

-Sat, 16thðPantry Partners, Vestibule, 9 am. 

-Mon, 18thðMass at McLean Home, 11 a.m. 

-Mon, 18thðConfession, Church, 6 p.m. 

-Sat, 23rdðFeed the Hungry 

Social Outreach  
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but everyone should do something! 

Pantry Partners 
 SCPP ministry is grateful for your  
continued support. We are able to respond to the 
needs of many in our community who experience 
food insecurities. We assist our Simsbury  
neighbors with support by people like you!  
Thank you! 

Studying and Praying Godôs Word 
for more than 20 years!  

The Archdiocese of Hartford Catholic  
Biblical School offers a comprehensive Bible 
study from a Catholic perspective. Interest-
ed adults should contact the office at St. 
Thomas Seminary by August 15. Classes 

begin in Bloomfield, Hamden, Southington and the  
Waterbury area in early September. For more  
information, check the website www.orehartford.org or call 
Jill or BJ at 860- 242-5573.  

McLean Invites Applicants for  
Hospice Volunteer Training Series 

 The McLean Home Care and Hospice team is seeking 
compassionate and mature individuals who are able to provide 
social support for adults who are facing terminal illnesses, and to 
their families.  Hospice volunteers may visit patients and families 
in their homes, apartments, or in nursing facilities to provide  
companionship, a listening ear and a caring presence. They may 
also help families with specific tasks such as running an errand or 
walking a dog.  We also have a need for volunteers qualified to 
do complementary therapies such as Reiki, music or pet therapy. 
 Whether you are a kind spirit wanting to sit with  
people at end-of-life, or a person with specific talents you hope to 
share, we can help you to find the best ways to give of your time 
and talents for volunteer work with McLean Hospice. The next 
Hospice volunteer training program will begin on Wednesday, 
September 7, 2016. The training is a combination of web-based, 
online training, followed by 5 classroom sessions in mid-to late-
October. These trainings will be conducted at the McLean Health 
Center in Simsbury.  Classes will be held Wednesdays and  
Fridays, from 9:30 am – 12 noon.  This training assures that new 
volunteers know what to expect in their role, and helps them to 
understand the many issues surrounding terminal illness and the 
dying process. 
 McLean Hospice services adults of all ages and works 
with families in the Farmington Valley and surrounding towns of 
Bloomfield, West Hartford and Windsor. To request an  
application package, and to schedule an interview for  
consideration as a prospective volunteer, please contact Chris 
Novak, Office & Volunteer Coordinator, at 
Chris.Novak@McLeanCare.org or direct at 860-658-3907. 
 Individuals who have experienced a significant personal loss 
within the past year should postpone their participation for at 
least one year.  Please inquire by  July 31, 2016. 

Pro-Life Thought of the Week: 
 

Every family  
has the right to live freely  

its own domestic religious life  
under the guidance of the parents,  

as well as the right to profess publicly and to 
propagate the faith,  

to take part in public worship  
and in freely chosen programs  
of religious instruction,  

without suffering discrimination.  
 

Art. 7 Charter of the Rights  
of the Human Family, Holy See  

SCHOOL SUPPLIES NEEDED!!!  
To help children of Hartford. Please  
donate the following items for Family 
Life Ministry to distribute to the  
children: backpacks, calculators,  
notebooks, pens, pencils, rulers, 3 ring 
binders, loose leaf paper, markers, 
crayons, erasers, and glue. All items can 
be placed in the boxes in the Atrium or 
the Vestibule.  
Help children be all that they can be!   

mailto:HoldenBnD@comcast.net
mailto:Chris.Novak@McLeanCare.org


End of Bulletin 
Information on this page is not printed 

Church:  St. Catherine of Siena 
 
City:   West Simsbury, Connecticut 
 
Account #  04-0523 
 
Run #   
 
Routing Code:  O 
 
Phone:  860.658.1642 
 
Fax:   888.297.3134  
 
Contact:  Lisa Cerchia 

 


